

State of California governor's office sacramento

EDMUND G. BROWN

November 18, 1960

Mrs. Tyrell T. Gilb, Chairman 18th Assembly District Kennedy-Johnson Campaign 1746 Shattuck Avenue Berkeley 9, California

Dear Mrs. Gilb:

I want to thank you for the good work you did in arranging the reception last month in the home of Mr. and Mrs. George Moncharsh, to promote the interests of the various candidates of the Democratic Party ticket in your area, as well as the Kennedy-Johnson ticket nationally.

Unfortunately, our efforts were not fully successful on the local level, but certainly we can be pleased that Senator Kennedy is to be our next President and in this find incentive for further work on the local level in the future.

I am sorry I could not remain for the entire reception, but it was parents' night at my daughter's high school, and I had promised her I would be there.

Best personal regards, and again thank you.

Sincerely

EDMUND G. BROWN, Governor